MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 17th JANUARY 2011 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllrs Sheena Duller, Rhiannon Jones, Gwyneth Davies and Cllr Ifan Davis.

It was decided that there weren’t enough councillors present to hold a meeting so another date was set for Wed 19th January at Lisburne House Pontrhydygroes at 7.30pm.

Minutes of the meeting held Wednesday 19th January 2011 at Lisburne Office, Pontrhydygroes.

Present, Cllr Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Rhiannon Jones, Adam Lionel, Brian Thomas and Meinir Taylor.

Apologies were received from Cllr, Nick McNally, Charles Arch and Cllr Ifan Davies.
Matters Arising

Cllr Gwyneth Davies said the name of the gentleman she was to contact regarding the Water Wheel was Mr Andy Rowlands, not Taylor as minuted originally.

This was changed.

Water Wheel,

There are still concerns regarding the adoption of the water wheel. At the last meeting Mr Wynne Jones from Pentir Pumlumon was present and asked for financial support for the water wheel for the repair work £300.00 and also for when the fence was erected around the area for safety £2000.00. The councillors decided not to give financial support as these were requests from the councillors for the work to be done before we took the wheel over, and that we had already helped him once with the VAT issue.

Cllr Gwyneth Davies suggested that we meet with Mr Jones once again to discuss all issues and come to a decision. As for insuring the wheel, again this can wait until the meeting. 
A letter was received from ADVE solicitors in Lampeter saying they would look over the lease for us at a minimum cost of £400.00. It was decided not to reply until the meeting with Mr Jones.

Correspondance.

BT Kiosk New Row

A letter was received from BT saying that the ki9osk in New Row is about to be removed. There is an option for the Community Council to purchase the kiosk for the sum of £1.00. this would be an empty red box. Cllr Gwyneth Davies is to ask the people of New Row if they would be interested in maintaining the box.

Annual Audit 2010-11

There was a query on the audit form, one of the boxes had been filled in incorrectly. 

 the clerk has now amended the form and returned it. Another letter was received on the 23rd December saying that the Audit had been completed. The cost of the Audit was 88.13p

Rural Survey

A Rural Survey was sent from the Wales Royal Observatory, this was filled in and returned.

Royal British Legion

The Royal British Legion are celebrating their 90th birthday in June and are asking communities if they would hold an event on the 10th -12th of that month to raise funds. It was suggested that we pass the information on to one of the groups in the village who might be interested in holding an event.
One Voice Wales

Copies of The Voice were received and handed out to councillors.

Village Hall wireless connection

The clerk has been in contact with Elin Mair from the Welsh centre for language planning, who installed the wi-fi in the village hall. The annual cost for keeping the connection is £493.00. this does not include cover for breakdowns. The councillors felt that not enough use would be made of the system to justify the payment.
 Also the connection has not been working for the past 3 months and has not been missed. 

Planning Application

A planning application was received for an extension on Abergwngu Elan Valley. There were no objections.

Also the planning application an extension at Gwarfelin, Pontrhydygroes has been approved.

Street Lights

An invoice for £47.98 has been received for the street lights that are kept on throughout the night.

Standards Committee

The standards committee and standards sub committee have now merged to form a single standards committee comprising of 5 independent members, 2 county councillors and 2 community council members. 

Donations.

Letters were received from Macmillan and Citizens Advice.

AOB

There was a discussion on the need for some general repair work around the community.

There is a need to clean up the bus shelters within the community, and also tidy up around the War Memorial. There was also a suggestion to brighten up the village by putting planters around the village nameplate signs. 

There was no other business, the next meeting will be on Monday 21st Feb 2011 at the village hall.

